Prayer Requests/Praise Items

- Ray and Patricia Friesen are asking for prayers for strength and healing for Patricia. She experienced some complications during her C-section and recovery has been rough and slow.
- Pray for VBS that the children hear and understand the word of God and that the leaders and those involved would do all things for God's glory.
- Thank you to all those served at the Golf tournament. It was a great time of fellowship.

This Week's Announcements

• Monday, July 7th

No Youth (13+) at 7:30pm

• Moday, July 7-Friday July 11

VBS 6:30pm-9:00pm

<u>Upcoming</u>

- **VBS** is scheduled to run this week Mon-Friday. If leaders could please be there by 6:15pm for prayer and devotions. For anyone interested, there will be last minute decorating/preparations to be done on Monday from 10-12:30pm and then again at 2:00pm.
- The Church Picnic is planned for July 13th. Lunch and salads will be provided. Please bring lawn chairs and a dessert to share. For those who attend the German service, lunch will be served at 11:00am and there will be tables set up inside for the elderly. There will be games and activities to follow.
- The **Men's Canoe Trip** has been rescheduled for September 26-28th due to the fires.

Church Picnic

We will need approximately 40 volunteers, age 11+ to help run the activity stations for the picnic next Sunday. Adult volunteers are very welcome as well. There is a sign up sheet on the table in the foyer. Picnic and activities will run from 12:30-3:00pm. Please come prepared to have fun!

Congratulations

Congratulations to Ray and Patricia Friesen on the birth of their son, Nikko Jase Friesen, born on June 20,2025 weighing 7lbs 15oz and 21" long.

Missionaries of the Week

Child Care International

Surrey, BC

Order of Service

Message: German: Pastor Henry Penner

English: Pastor Eddy Janzen

Adult Sunday School Pastor Bill Thiessen

Announcements: Deacon Rudy Knelsen

Song Leader: Mark Elias

Pianist: Helen Penner

Special Rolanda Heinrichs

Number:

Prelude: Ambria Klassen

Childcare Service

The Childcare Program is currently paused for the summer! We will resume in September.

Meals on Wheels

For those in need of meals, please contact Sara Knelsen at (204)362-6481 (cell)

Bulletin

If you have any prayer requests, praise items or announcements that you would like included in the bulletin, please contact Eddy or Danielle Janzen at (431) 733-3434 or (204) 332-0246 or email eddyjanzen@icloud.com.

The deadline for the bulletin is Friday at 6:00pm

Israel Tour

Those who are interested in going on the Israel Tour, please contact John Enns at 204-332-9325

Childcare

Reminder that Childcare has paused for the months of July and August and will resume after the September long weekend.

ZION MENNONITE CHURCH

208 Hespeler, Avenue East Schanzenfeld, Manitoba R6W 1K3 info@zmchurch.org

Welcome to Zion Mennonite Church



But we preach Christ crucified 1 Corinthians 1:23a

<u>July 6th, 2025</u>

German Service	9:20 am
Adult Sunday School	9:20 am
Sunday School	9:20 am
English Service	10:45 am
Pastor Bill Thiessen	204-325-5463
Pastor Henry Penner	204-242-4283
Pastor David Elias	204-362-0262
Pastor Diedrich Peters	204-362-8299
Pastor Eddy Janzen	431-733-3434
Deacon Ken Thiessen	204-362-3750
Deacon Willie Penner	204-362-1074
Deacon John Siemens	204-384-8243
Deacon Rudy Knelsen	204-362-7100
Church	204-325-9688